This is a decision paper

MEMO TO:

Members of the Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:

February 19, 2015
RE:


Contracting for New Standards/Program Review Work Using Title Funds
New programs (e.g., PGES—Professional Growth and Effectiveness System), new standards (e.g., Next Generation Science Standards, Social Studies Standards, Arts and Humanities) and new Program Review areas (e.g., World Language, Early Primary) are being added and required for implementation and accountability by the state on a yearly basis.  Creating curriculum and instruction documents and providing training for all teachers in the district on implementing these new requirements is a necessity.  To that end, we are asking the Board to approve the Instructional Services Department to use federal funds (e.g., Title I, Title II Teacher Quality), if available, to contract with consultants to assist with this work.  For example, for the upcoming work around the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS), we are seeking assistance from consultants on developing curriculum documents and training our teachers through the PLC process on how to implement these new standards.  This work will supplement the ongoing work of our curriculum directors, and will enable comprehensive and intensive professional development for all of our teachers.  We are doing this to ensure that we provide the best possible training and support for our teachers as they provide instruction to our students.  General fund money will not be used—any funds used for this purpose will come out of Title monies.
Recommendation
I recommend that the Board of Education approve the Instructional Services Department to use federal funds (e.g., Title I, Title II Teacher Quality), if available, to contract with consultants to assist in the creation of curriculum materials in support of new standards and/or program review areas, and for training teachers and administrators with implementation of new programs, standards and/or areas.  General fund money will not be used —any funds used for this purpose will come out of Title monies.
Recommended motion

I move that the Board of Education approve the Instructional Services Department to use federal funds (e.g., Title I, Title II Teacher Quality), if available, to contract with consultants to assist in the creation of curriculum materials in support of new standards and/or program review areas, and for training teachers and administrators with implementation of new programs, standards and/or areas and authorize the Superintendent to approve the contracts associated with this motion.  
